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All but 4 percent of state contracts in Russia were carried out through uncompetitive tenders
last year, a Russian Finance Ministry monitoring report has said. 

A December 2017 transparency report estimated that non-competitive state contracts had
resulted in losses of $9.4 billion for the Russian government in the past three years, the
Vedomosti business daily reported.

Related article: Russian State Firms Allowed to Hide Public Contracts as U.S. Sanctions Loom

“In 2017, more than 96 percent of purchases were made on a non-competitive basis,” the
Finance Ministry said in an annual state procurement report published on Monday. 

https://www.vedomosti.ru/economics/articles/2017/12/06/744275-gosudarstvo-teryaet
https://www.themoscowtimes.com/2025/07/17/with-new-sanctions-looming-russian-state-firms-allowed-to-hide-public-contracts
https://www.minfin.ru/ru/perfomance/audit/


The report said that 18.7 trillion rubles ($325 billion) were allocated for goods or services
provided by more than 90,600 Russian companies in 2017. 

Nearly one-third of the contracts, worth 9.6 trillion rubles, were handed to companies that
did not face any competition in the process of winning the tender. 

“Only 3.6 percent of purchases were carried out through tenders and auctions in accordance
with civil legislation requirements,” the Finance Ministry concluded.
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